
On November 7, 2023, in conjunction with the general election: 

The Pinewood Sanitary District is requesting authorization from the voters residing in Munds Park to 

enter into a loan agreement with the Water Infrastructure Finance Authority (WIFA) of Arizona, to repair 

and improve the district’s collection system. This request is for up to $15 million dollars, to be loaned in 

stages to be used for repairs and improvements as necessary.  System-wide repairs and improvements, 

including but not limited to sewer plant repairs and improvements, will be paid proportionately by all 

owners.  Any repairs and improvements that are specific to an area will be apportioned to the benefited 

owners.   

 

A” yes” vote is an approval of the Pinewood Sanitary District obtaining a loan of up to $15 million dollars 

from WIFA. 

 

A “no” vote is a rejection of the Pinewood Sanitary District obtaining a loan of up to $15 million dollars 

from WIFA. 

 


